LAKE EDGE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

April 20, 2011

Kevin Firchow, Flanning Division
City of Madison Department of Planning and Development

Members, Madison Plan Commission

Room LLlOO, Madison Municipal Building
Madison, Wisconsin 53703

Mr. Firchow and Members of the Commission:

The Board of Directors of the Lake Edge Neighborhood Association, at its meeting on March 9,
2011; vote'unanimously (5-0, with 2 absent) to support the demolition and conditional use request
from Stop-N-Go of Madison to construct a gas station/convenience store at 4624 Monona Drive.
The vote of all neighbors who were present at the meeting was 12-0 in favor. The neighbors did
raise several concerns that we’d like to bring to your attention as you consider the request.

We appreciate the plan from Stop-N-Go to have a monument sign on Monona Drive. We believe
this will contribute to the attractiveness of the facility. The neighbors suggest that any additional

signage, particularly over the apron and on the building itself, also be in keeping with the location
in a residential area. We assume all provisions of the sign ordinance will be met.

We noted the plan for landscaping around the building seems to be attractive. But there are at
least two fairly good size trees along the Dean Avenue side of the property, and the neighbors are
hopeful that these trees can be preserved. There is a plan to reduce the number of driveways into
the facility along Dean Avenue, and it is our hope that this change does not jeopardize the trees,
and we urge Stop-N-Go to make a good effort to retain them...

We appreciate the efforts of the developers to consider adequate screening along the rear of the
property ‘There is already fencing and some “mature” shrubbery or greenery of some kind along
the property line, and so from our perspective, it may not be necessary to tear out that screening
that already exists since it may be adequate.

Stop-N-Go indicates to us that they consider themselves a “neighborhood” store, and we
appreciate that and look forward to having them as neighbors. Some in attendance at the meeting,
however, expressed a concern about the sale of alcohol, and the possibility that “adult” magazines
or other material might be available in conspicuous locations in the store. Monona Grove High
School is at the other end of the block from the store, and it is fairly close to both Lafollette High
School and Sennett Middle School. While we did not take a vote specifically on these issues, we
would ask that Stop-N-Go give thoughtful consideration to its handling of both of these items to
minimize any concerns to the neighborhood.
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Some concerns were raised about the hours of operation. Stop-N-Go indicated that they intend to
maintain hours of operation in keeping with a “neighborhood” store, closing no later than 11pm.
We know that some of their locations do have later hours, some in fact operating 24 hours per
day. We urge them to maintain “neighborhood” hours, and urge you to consider that if it is
within your authority to set hours of operation.

We very much appreciated Stop-N-Go’s willingness to attend our neighborhood association
meeting to brief us on their plans, and discuss our concerns. We had a very positive meeting with
them and have every reason to believe they will be good neighbors. Our thanks to Mr. Andy
Bowman, Mr. Kevin O’Brien and Mr. Brad Koning for their accessibility and provision of
information.

We appreciate your consideration of our comments as you consider this request.
Please let me know if you need any additional information or have any questions.
Sincerely, -+ e DU

Tim Saterfield, President

Lake Edge Neighborhood Association
2227299 '
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Firchow, Kevin

From: Don Huibregtse [huibregtsed@firstweber.com]
Sent: Tuesday, April 26, 2011 12:30 PM

To: Firchow, Kevin

Cc: Stouder, Heather

Subject: Public Hearing 4624 Monona Drive

Dear Kevin:

I am writing as a follow up to my conversation with Heather Stouder, on Friday, April 22.

My wife Azin and | own the property located at 112 E Dean Ave. It is a four unit apartment building with each beinga 1
bedroom. We mostly have had long term tenants with a 10 year, 6 year, 5 year and 2nd year currently living at the
building. It is a quiet, comfortable building and we like to think we maintain it well. We believe we are, the neighboring
property most affected, by the proposed improvements at 4624 Monona Drive. Unfortunately, we will not be able to
attend the Plan Commission meeting on May 2, 2011

We support the proposal that the current structures be demolished and replaced by a modern, active business. The
existing property is an eyesore and at times has been host to homeless people setting up camp in the back. The
concern/request we have that is that the new owner(s) erect a tasteful solid screening “fence” at the east side or rear of
the property. We are assuming that whatever new structure goes in will be well planned and a vast improvement over
the existing one. We are further assuming that a dramatic increase in traffic volume at the new business will occur. A
solid screening fence will provide a suitable barrier of both vision and noise between our quiet residential property and
the new business.

Thank you for your consideration! Please do not hesitate to contact us on this subject. | can best be reached at 608-712-
4773

Thank you!

Dow Huibregise

Broker Associate/Assistant Manager, e-PRO®, CLHMS®, Million Dollar Guild®
FirstWeber Group Realtors®

608-712-4773

email: huibregtsed@firstweber.com, web: www.donh.firstweber.com
View a video presentation of my current listings View Video

We are hiring, 1'd love to talk! Check out what we offer at Why First Weber?
Please check out my facebook page Facebook
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